# California State University, Sacramento

Department of Communication Sciences and Disorders

KASA 2017

# Contents

Syllabus Verbiage	4
AREA B1: PHYSICAL SCIENCE PHYSICAL SCIENCE	5
AREA B2: LIFE FORMS Biological Science	5
CHDV 30 Human Development through the lifespan	5
DEAF 51 American Sign Language	5
PSYC 2 Introductory Psychology	5
STAT 1 Introduction to Statistics	6
CSAD 110 Physics of Sound and Phonetics	7
CSAD 111 Anatomy and Physiology of the Speech Mechanism.	8
CSAD 112 Language Science and Development	9
CSAD 123 Voice and Fluency	10
CSAD 125 Developmental and Acquired Neurogenic Language Disorders Across the Lifespan	11
CSAD 126 Speech Sound Development and Disorders in Children: Aspects of Articulation and Phonology	13
CSAD 127 Introduction to Medical Speech Pathology	14
CSAD 130 Audiology and Hearing Testing	16
CSAD 133 Aural Rehabilitation	17
CSAD 142 Topics in Autism Spectrum Disorders	18
CSAD 143 Communication Disorders in Multicultural Populations	19
CSAD 145 Supervised Field Observations	20
CSAD 146 Introduction to Clinical Issues and Methods	21
CSAD 147 Assessment Procedures	23
CSAD 148 Research in Speech Language Pathology and Audiology	24
CSAD 217 AAC and Assistive Technologies	25
CSAD 218 Motor Speech Disorders	26
CSAD 219 Counseling Techniques for Speech Pathologists and Audiologists	28
CSAD 221 Neurogenic Language Disorders	30
CSAD 222 Curriculum in Relation to Language Learning Disabilities in School-age Children	32
CSAD 223 Advanced Seminar in Child Language Disorders	34
CSAD 227 Dysphagia and the Medical Setting	36
CSAD 228A Methods: Speech Disorders I	39
CSAD 228B Methods: Speech Disorders II	40
CSAD 228C Methods: Speech Disorders III	41
CSAD 229A Practice: Speech Disorders I	43
CSAD 229B Practice: Speech Disorders II	48
CSAD 229C Practice: Speech Disorders III	52
CSAD 241S Practice: Hearing Screenings	59
CSAD 242A Methods: Language Disorders I Professional Writing-Field of Speech-Language Pathology Audio	
	60

CSAD 242B Methods: Language Disorders II	61
CSAD 242C Methods: Language Disorders III	63
CSAD 243A Practice: Language Disorders I	65
CSAD 243B Practice: Language Disorders II	69
CSAD 243C Practice: Language Disorders III	74
CSAD 244 Methods: Speech Language Assessment	80
CSAD 245 Practice: Speech Language Assessment	82
CSAD 250 Speech/Language Internships Seminar.	88
CSAD 295I Internship: Speech-Language and Hearing Services in Schools (SLHS)	89
CSAD 295M Internship: Speech-Language Pathology in a Medical Setting	99
CSAD 295P Internship: Speech-Language Pathology in Private Practice	108
CSAD 295S Internship: Special Class Authorization Eligibility	118
CSAD 500C Culminating Experience: Comprehensive Exam	
CSAD 500P Culminating Experience: Project	127
CSAD 500T Culminating Experience: Thesis	129

# Syllabus Verbiage

CSAD XYZ: Course Title (e.g., CSAD 110: Physics of Sound and Phonetics)
This course has been designed to be in direct support of the following American Speech-Language Hearing Association (ASHA) Knowledge and Skills Acquisition for certification in Speech-Language Pathology:

### AREA B1: PHYSICAL SCIENCE PHYSICAL SCIENCE

#### Standard IV-A

• The student will demonstrate prerequisite knowledge of the physical sciences.

# AREA B2: LIFE FORMS Biological Science

#### Standard IV-A

• The student will demonstrate prerequisite knowledge of the biological sciences.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

 The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.

## Standard IV-B: Swallowing Processes

 The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.

# CHDV 30 Human Development through the lifespan

#### Standard IV-A

The student will demonstrate prerequisite knowledge of the social/behavioral sciences.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.

#### Standard IV-B: Swallowing Processes

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.

# DEAF 51 American Sign Language

## Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and
expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic
communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual
modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological,
developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)

# PSYC 2 Introductory Psychology

#### Standard IV-A

• The student will demonstrate prerequisite knowledge of the social/behavioral sciences.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.

# Standard IV-B: Swallowing Processes

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.

# STAT 1 Introduction to Statistics

# Standard IV-A

• The student will demonstrate prerequisite knowledge of statistics.

## Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

# CSAD 110 Physics of Sound and Phonetics

#### Standard IV-A

• The student will demonstrate prerequisite knowledge of the physical sciences.

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: phonology, articulation disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: voice and resonance disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.

# CSAD 111 Anatomy and Physiology of the Speech Mechanism.

#### Standard IV-A

• The student will demonstrate prerequisite knowledge of the biological sciences.

## Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.

## Standard IV-B: Swallowing Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.

# CSAD 112 Language Science and Development

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.

# CSAD 123 Voice and Fluency

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: fluency disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: voice and resonance disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)

#### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding fluency.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding voice and resonance.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.

# CSAD 125 Developmental and Acquired Neurogenic Language Disorders Across the Lifespan.

# Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: hearing disorders (including the impact on speech and language including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

#### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, screening, and intervention regarding hearing, including the impact on speech and language.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.

# CSAD 126 Speech Sound Development and Disorders in Children: Aspects of Articulation and Phonology.

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: phonology, articulation disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)

# Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding articulation.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.

# CSAD 127 Introduction to Medical Speech Pathology

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: phonology, articulation disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: voice and resonance disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: swallowing disorders (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal, and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction,) including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

## Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding articulation.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding voice and resonance.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding swallowing (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal, and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

## Standard IV-B: Swallowing Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 130 Audiology and Hearing Testing

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: hearing disorders (including the impact on speech and language including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)

# Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, screening, and intervention regarding hearing, including the impact on speech and language.

# Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.

# CSAD 133 Aural Rehabilitation

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: hearing disorders (including the impact on speech and language including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

#### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, screening, and intervention regarding hearing, including the impact on speech and language.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

# CSAD 142 Topics in Autism Spectrum Disorders

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

#### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.

# CSAD 143 Communication Disorders in Multicultural Populations

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

# Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).

# Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.
- Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 145 Supervised Field Observations

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: phonology, articulation disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: fluency disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: voice and resonance disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: hearing disorders (including the impact on speech and language including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: swallowing disorders (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal, and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction,) including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

# Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

# CSAD 146 Introduction to Clinical Issues and Methods

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: phonology, articulation disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: fluency disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: voice and resonance disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

#### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding articulation.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding fluency.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding voice and resonance.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary

professional issues and advocacy.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.
- Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.
  - The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 147 Assessment Procedures

# Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding articulation.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding fluency.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding voice and resonance.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, screening, and intervention regarding hearing, including the impact on speech and language.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 148 Research in Speech -- Language Pathology and Audiology

#### Standard IV-A

• The student will demonstrate prerequisite knowledge of statistics.

# Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

## Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

# CSAD 217 AAC and Assistive Technologies

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

# Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.

# CSAD 218 Motor Speech Disorders

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: phonology, articulation disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: voice and resonance disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

#### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding articulation.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding voice and resonance.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

# Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

## Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.

# CSAD 219 Counseling Techniques for Speech Pathologists and Audiologists

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: swallowing disorders (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal, and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction,) including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

#### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding swallowing (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal, and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

# Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 221 Neurogenic Language Disorders

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: swallowing disorders (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal, and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction,) including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

# Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding swallowing (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal, and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

# Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

### Standard IV-B: Swallowing Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.

# CSAD 222 Curriculum in Relation to Language -- Learning Disabilities in School-age Children.

# Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: hearing disorders (including the impact on speech and language including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

#### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, screening, and intervention regarding hearing, including the impact on speech and language.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).

### Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

## Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge redevelopmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 223 Advanced Seminar in Child Language Disorders

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: hearing disorders (including the impact on speech and language including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, screening, and intervention regarding hearing, including the impact on speech and language.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

# Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

## Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 227 Dysphagia and the Medical Setting

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: swallowing disorders (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal, and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction,) including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

## Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding swallowing (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal, and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).

# Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

#### Standard IV-B: Swallowing Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge redevelopmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

 The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.

Standard V-B 3c. Provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 228A Methods: Speech Disorders I

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: phonology, articulation disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

## Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding articulation.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 228B Methods: Speech Disorders II

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: fluency disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: voice and resonance disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding fluency.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding voice and resonance.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 228C Methods: Speech Disorders III

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: phonology, articulation disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

## Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding articulation.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of

human communication.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 229A Practice: Speech Disorders I

Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.

Standard V-B 3c. Provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing

disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others. Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 229B Practice: Speech Disorders II

Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to

support intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.

Standard V-B 3c. Provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 229C Practice: Speech Disorders III

Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

## Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of

communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.

Standard V-B 3c. Provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 241S Practice: Hearing Screenings

Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.

Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 242A Methods: Language Disorders I Professional Writing-Field of Speech-Language Pathology Audiology

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: hearing disorders (including the impact on speech and language including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, screening, and intervention regarding hearing, including the impact on speech and language.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 242B Methods: Language Disorders II

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of

human communication differences.

# CSAD 242C Methods: Language Disorders III

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

## Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

## Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 243A Practice: Language Disorders I

Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients

and relevant others in the planning process in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in

the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.

Standard V-B 3c. Provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 243B Practice: Language Disorders II

Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

## Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to

support evaluation in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

- The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of receptive and expressive language.
- Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.

Standard V-B 3c. Provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 243C Practice: Language Disorders III

Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

## Standard IV-F: Research

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.
- Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication
- The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

## Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

 The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop

diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

 The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

- The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of receptive and expressive language.
- Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process
- The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.

Standard V-B 3c. Provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 244 Methods: Speech -- Language Assessment

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: phonology, articulation disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: fluency disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: voice and resonance disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: hearing disorders (including the impact on speech and language including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

#### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding articulation.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding fluency.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding voice and resonance.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, screening, and intervention regarding hearing, including the impact on speech and language.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

## Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

## Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 245 Practice: Speech -- Language Assessment

Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

## Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

## Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

## Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of articulation.

## Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

- The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of articulation.
- Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention
- The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

 The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of

hearing.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

- The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of social aspects.
- Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening procedures
- The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.

Standard V-B 3c. Provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 250 Speech/Language Internships Seminar.

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: certification, specialty recognition, licensure, and other relevant professional credentials.

## Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

# CSAD 295I Internship: Speech-Language and Hearing Services in Schools (SLHS)

Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

## Standard IV-F: Research

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.
- Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication
- The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

## Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

 The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to

support evaluation in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

 The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

- The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management. Standard V-B 3c. Provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.
  - The student will demonstrate the ability to provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 295M Internship: Speech-Language Pathology in a Medical Setting

Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

## Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

## Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

## Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

## Standard IV-B: Swallowing Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

## Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

- The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.
- Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals
- The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

 The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

- The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of receptive and expressive language.
- Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients
- The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or

instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.

Standard V-B 3c. Provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally

# CSAD 295P Internship: Speech-Language Pathology in Private Practice

Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

## Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

## Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

#### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

## Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of articulation.

## Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

 The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of social

aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

 The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of articulation.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of fluency.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

- The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of voice and resonance.
- Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention
- The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of voice and resonance.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or

instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.
- Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress
- The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.

Standard V-B 3c. Provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 295S Internship: Special Class Authorization Eligibility

Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

### Standard IV-F: Research

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.
- Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication
- The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

### Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening and prevention procedures (including prevention activities)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening and prevention procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 1a. Conduct screening procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to conduct screening procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1b. Collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collect case history information and integrate information from clients/patients, family, caregivers, teachers, relevant others, and other professionals in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1c. Select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select and administer appropriate evaluation procedures, such as behavioral observations, nonstandardized and standardized tests, and instrumental procedures in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1d. Adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adapt evaluation procedures to meet client/patient needs in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1e. Interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to interpret, integrate, and synthesize all information to develop diagnoses and make appropriate recommendations for intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support evaluation in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 1g. Refer clients/patients for appropriate services

• The student will demonstrate the ability to refer clients/patients for appropriate services in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with

measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of receptive and expressive language.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of hearing.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of swallowing.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of cognitive aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of social aspects.

Standard V-B 2a. Develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients'/patients' needs. Collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process

• The student will demonstrate the ability to 1) develop setting-appropriate intervention plans with measurable and achievable goals that meet clients"/patients' needs and 2) collaborate with clients/patients and relevant others in the planning process in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2b. Implement intervention plans (involve clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process)

• The student will demonstrate the ability to implement intervention plans (involves clients/patients and relevant others in the intervention process) in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2c. Select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to select or develop and use appropriate materials and instrumentation for prevention and intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2d. Measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress

• The student will demonstrate the ability to measure and evaluate clients'/patients' performance and progress in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2e. Modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients

• The student will demonstrate the ability to modify intervention plans, strategies, materials, or instrumentation as appropriate to meet the needs of clients/patients in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2f. Complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention

• The student will demonstrate the ability to complete administrative and reporting functions necessary to support intervention in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 2g. Identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate

• The student will demonstrate the ability to identify and refer clients/patients for services as appropriate in the area of communication modalities.

Standard V-B 3a. Communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to communicate effectively, recognizing the needs, values, preferred mode of communication, and cultural/linguistic background of the client/patient, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

Standard V-B 3b. Collaborate with other professionals in case management.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to collaborate with other professionals in case management.

Standard V-B 3c. Provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to provide counseling regarding communication and swallowing

disorders to clients/patients, family, caregivers, and relevant others. Standard V-B 3d. Adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

• The student will demonstrate the ability to adhere to the ASHA Code of Ethics and behave professionally.

# CSAD 500C Culminating Experience: Comprehensive Exam

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: phonology, articulation disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: fluency disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: voice and resonance disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: hearing disorders (including the impact on speech and language including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: swallowing disorders (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal, and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction,) including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

#### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding articulation.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding fluency.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding voice and resonance.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, screening, and intervention regarding hearing, including the impact on speech and language.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding swallowing (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal,

- and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

- The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.
- Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

#### Standard IV-B: Swallowing Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 500P Culminating Experience: Project

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: phonology, articulation disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: fluency disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: voice and resonance disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: hearing disorders (including the impact on speech and language including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: swallowing disorders (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal, and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction,) including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

#### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding articulation.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding fluency.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding voice and resonance.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, screening, and intervention regarding hearing, including the impact on speech and language.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding swallowing (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal,

- and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

## Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

#### Standard IV-B: Swallowing Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

# CSAD 500T Culminating Experience: Thesis

Standard IV-C: Speech, Language, Hearing, Communication, and Swallowing Disorders and Differences

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: phonology, articulation disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: fluency disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: voice and resonance disorders (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: receptive and expressive language disorders (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities (including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: hearing disorders (including the impact on speech and language including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.)
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: swallowing disorders (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal, and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction,) including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication), including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: communication modalities, including the etiologies, characteristics, and anatomical physiological, acoustic, psychological, developmental, linguistic, and cultural correlates.

#### Standard IV-D: Prevention, Assessment, and Intervention

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding articulation.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding fluency.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding voice and resonance.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding receptive and expressive language (phonology, morphology, syntax, semantics, pragmatics, prelinguistic communication, and paralinguistic communication) in speaking, listening, reading, writing, and manual modalities.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, screening, and intervention regarding hearing, including the impact on speech and language.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding swallowing (oral, pharyngeal, esophageal,

- and related functions, including oral function for feeding; orofacial myofunction).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding cognitive aspects of communication (e.g., attention, memory, sequencing, problem solving, and executive functioning).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of prevention, assessment, and intervention regarding social aspects of communication (e.g., behavioral and social skills affecting communication).
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize, and evaluate knowledge re: the principles and methods of assessment and intervention regarding communication modalities.

## Standard IV-E, IV-G, IV-H: Contemporary Professional Issues

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: standards of ethical conduct.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: contemporary professional issues and advocacy.

#### Standard IV-F: Research

• The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: processes used in research and integration of research principles into evidence-based clinical practice.

#### Standard V-A: Oral and Written Communication

• The student will demonstrate skill in oral and written or other forms of communication sufficient for entry into professional practice.

## Standard IV-B: Basic Human Communication Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: acoustic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: linguistic bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.

#### Standard IV-B: Swallowing Processes

- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: biological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: neurological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: psychological bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: developmental/lifespan bases of human communication.
- The student will demonstrate the ability to analyze, synthesize and evaluate knowledge re: cultural bases of human communication differences.